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April PIT-Like Event Photos 
By Mark Doumas 

 

Our week-long Passport in Time event was a great 

success. We had about 20 participants and got 

many projects completed at the site… and we 

had a lot of fun to boot… I’ll let the photos on the 

following pages tell the story…  

 

PIT 2008 Crew - back row from l-r: Kathy Makansi, Drum Haverstock, John Weiss, Ed Buell, Carol Batty, Paul 
Batty, Becky Hopwood, Chris Schraeger, Nancy Hough, Della Enge. Front row from l-r: Pete Van Cleve, Al 
Hopwood, Marie Britton, Martha Jo Billy, Doug Maus, Nancy Buell, David Enge. Kneeling from l-r: Jerry 
Mead, Jim Britton, Ringo. Photographer: Mark Doumas  
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Jerry Mead and Ed Buell begin removing old 
Headquarters floor 

 

 

Ed Buell cleans old floor boards 

 

Ed Buell shows renovated Headquarters 
building hall floor 

 

 

Chris Schrager and Ed Buell re-install floor 
boards 
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Becky Hopwood and Carol Batty prepare door 
for painting  

 

 

Krista and Kelly prepare door for painting  

 

 

Freshly painted doors waiting to be re-installed in 
Headquarters building 

 

 

Jim Britton dishes up peach cobbler 
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“Before” - Gold Processing Building furnace bench 
(Ignore date in lower right corner of photo) 

 

 

“After” - Jim Britton puts finishing touches on 
furnace bench 

 

Gold processing building pedestal after 
restoration 

 

Nancy Hough works on slide scanning project 
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Pete Van Cleve re-installs ceiling 
insulation in Cabin C 

 

 

Mary Farrell and Kathy Makansi install newly washed manta 
ceiling in Cabin C 

 

 

David Enge wires new outlets in Cabin C kitchen 

 

 

Tufted Evening Primrose 
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Our next work day at Kentucky 

Camp is Saturday, July 12th. This is a 

pretty hot time of the year, so we’ll 

be doing some light indoor work in 

the Headquarters building. Crown 

molding  and base boards need to 

be installed. Also, coat hooks need 

to be installed on the new doors.  

 

Doug Maus and Paul Batty rebuild ramp to the 
Headquarters building porch 

 

 

Ringo waits for a hand-out 

 

 

Mark "Dutch" Doumas prepares a dutch oven dinner 
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IMPORTANT! 
Please detach (or copy) this page and return to the Friends of Kentucky Camp Secretary by July 15, 

2008: 

 

Pat Spoerl 

12250 N. Copper Spring Trail 

Oro Valley, AZ 85755 

Friends of Kentucky Camp Mail-in Ballot 
Our current President, Vice President and Director at Large positions are now due for re-election. No 

other members expressed an interest in filling these positions so Mark, John and Pete have agreed to 

serve another two-year term.  We now need to officially re-elect them… the board recommends a 

“For” vote for Mark, John and Pete. For your vote to count, you must be a Friends of Kentucky Camp 

member…. See below. If you are a lifetime member and want to avoid the cost of mailing-in a ballot, 

simply email patsprl@aol.com with your “For” or “Against” vote. 

  

President  Mark Doumas  For _______        Against________ 

Vice President  John Weiss  For _______        Against________ 

Director-at-large Pete Van Cleve For _______        Against________ 

Membership Renewal 
Don't miss out on the fun, the excitement, the Chronicle, and the opportunity to participate in Kentucky 

Camp's future! Renewing your membership is a simple way to support our ongoing rehabilitation efforts 

at Kentucky Camp and represents our single largest source of funding. Student, Individual and Family 

memberships are very reasonably priced. If you'd like to give at a more substantial level, consider a 

Supporting or Contributing membership..... Or, even a Lifetime membership! Remember, Friends of 

Kentucky Camp is a 501 (c) (3) non-profit organization: all dues are tax deductible. 

 

To see if your membership is current, look at the mailing label on the other side of this page. If it says 

"Renew in June of 08" (or '07 or '06) then your membership has expired and it's time to renew. (If your 

mailing label says "Renew in June of NA", then you are a lifetime member or have received a courtesy 

copy.) If your renewal year is in error, contact Pat Spoerl at 520 297-7347or patsprl@aol.com. 

 

Renew Membership: 

Enclosed is a check for $ ____  made payable to Friends of Kentucky Camp for membership until 6/2009. 

 

Please circle: 

 

Student ($5)  Individual ($10)  Family ($15)  Contributing ($25)        

Supporting ($50 Lifetime ($200)    

 

(If a mailing label is on the back side of this and your address has not changed, there is no need to fill 

this part out.) 

 

Name: _______________________________________   

 

Address: _____________________________________   

 

City, State, Zip: ________________________________ 

 

Phone: _____________________  Email:________________________________________ 

 



 

Friends of Kentucky CampFriends of Kentucky CampFriends of Kentucky CampFriends of Kentucky Camp    

12250 N. Copper Spring Trail 

Oro Valley, AZ 85755 

    

Web SiteWeb SiteWeb SiteWeb Site::::    

http://www.aztecfreenet.org/fkcamp/ 

 

Discussion GroupDiscussion GroupDiscussion GroupDiscussion Group::::    

FriendsofKentuckyCamp-subscribe@yahoogroups.com 

    

Newsletter SubmissionsNewsletter SubmissionsNewsletter SubmissionsNewsletter Submissions::::    

doumas@mindspring.com 

 

Board of DirectorsBoard of DirectorsBoard of DirectorsBoard of Directors::::    

Mark Doumas  President 520 299-4281 

John Weiss  Vice President 520 323-0358 

Pat Spoerl  Secretary 520 297-7347 

Nancy Hough Treasurer 520 578-9053 

Pete Van Cleve At-large 520 378-1956 

 

Forest Service Forest Service Forest Service Forest Service LiaisonLiaisonLiaisonLiaison::::    

Kathy Makansi 520 760-2502 

Friends of Kentucky Camp 

12250 N. Copper Spring Trail 
Oro Valley, AZ 85755 

Tucson

Green Valley

Nogales

Patagonia

Sonoita

Gardner Cyn Road

I- 10

I-19

Hwy 83

Hwy 82

Follow the signs 
to Kentucky 
Camp

Sahuarita Rd

 

Memberships:Memberships:Memberships:Memberships:    

Student ($5) Individual ($10) Family ($15)        

Contributing ($25) Supporting ($50) Lifetime ($200)    

Friends of Kentucky Camp is a 501 (c) (3) non-profit 

organization: all dues are tax deductible. 


